

## **WYAPT**



Wyoming Association of Permit Technicians

March 16, 2021

Mr. William Bryant, Chairman ICC Nominating Committee c/o Mr. Dominic Sims, CEO International Code Council 900 Montclair Road Birmingham, AL 35213

RE: David Spencer, CBO - Re-election to ICC Board of Directors

Dear Mr. Bryant and Committee Members:

The Wyoming Association of Permit Technicians (WYAPT), a Chapter of International Code Council strongly supports David Spencer, CBO, CBCO for an At-Large Director on the Board of Directors of the International Code Council.

David has been an advocate for resources for the ICC members, to help raise their profiles, and increase professionalism within the industry. He acknowledges the importance of following ICC's core mission to create the best codes, products and services. Mr. Spencer understands the importance of listening and understanding the perspective of all the organization's members. Therefore, ensuring that ICC continues to remain a leader in the building safety industry both nationally and globally.

As an At-Large Director, we believe he will excel in helping to guide the business of the International Code Council while remaining focused on how to the organization.

Respectfully,

Kristi Petersen, President

Wyoming Association of Permit Technicians

Mission Statement: Permit Technicians dedicated to promoting safe building practices, building codes, building code education, and careers in the building construction industry for the betterment of our communities and our country.